COUNTY OF BATH, VIRGINIA ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING

BATH COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY BOARD ROOM 65 COURTHOUSE HILL ROAD WARM SPRINGS, VIRGINIA 24484

Wednesday
November 3, 2021, 9:30 a.m. Electoral Board Canvass

Eric Johnson, Chairman; Liz Knapp, Vice Chair; Nancy Peery, Secretary.

And Donna Weaver, Bath County General Registrar

Eric called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. at the Electoral Voting office at the Bath County Courthouse.

Eric made a motion to move the meeting to the Bath County Historical Board Room and Liz seconded the motion.

Millboro had three provisional votes, all three votes were not legally eligible to vote in Bath County. Eric made a motion to reject all three proviginal votes and Liz seconded the motion. A letter and voter registration form will be mailed from the Registrar's office to the three individuals.

Canvass tallied all the results for the November 2, 2021, Election, and the Statement of results 2A and 2B. One will go to the Clerk of Courts and the other will be on public inspection for 60 days.

Eric made a motion to adjourn the meeting and continue it on November 5, 2021, at 1:00 p.m. in the Bath County District Courtroom, Nancy seconded the motion. November 5, 2021, any mail in votes will be counted by CAP and added to the Canvass that have arrived at the Registrars office by 12:00 p.m.

November 5, 2021, Eric called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. in the Registrar's office and made a motion to move it to the Bath County District Courtroom and Liz seconded the motion.

7 Absentee ballots were counted and certified by C.A.P.

All Board members signed the abstracts and Haley Woodzell sealed them with the Bath County Seal and notarized them.

Eric made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 13, 2021, meeting with corrections and Liz seconded the motion.

Eric made a motion to end the meeting and Liz seconded the motion.

Next meeting will be on December 8 at 3:00 p.m. at The Bath County Historical Society.

Public Comment: None

 In-person Officer of Election training schedule has been set and each precinct has been notified of the dates and times for them to attend.

General Registrar Report: Donna Weaver

The Officers of Election for each precinct is being placed and some shifting of OE's has been needed due to some OE's not available to work the election. We have some great OE's that are willing to go where needed and we are very thankful for them!

We did not take part in the Social Media Survey.

New Law 24.2-604 states that no one (only authorized law officer) can enter within 40 feet from the polling place with an open firearm. The Electoral Board and Donna will meet with Robert Plecker (Sheriff) on October 20, 2021 at 5:00p.m., about the new law and how to train all the Officers of Election for the Election.

The current Drop Box camera we have at the courthouse the information is only available for 30 days. We may need to buy a new system that has a hard drive.

Public Comment: None

The next Electoral Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 3, 2021 at 9:00 a.m. when the Canvas of the General Election results will be conducted at the General Registrars office. Any provisional ballots from the election will be opened in a closed meeting with only the Electoral Board and the General Registrar present. When completed with the provisional votes the board will come out of the closed meeting. The Electoral board will continue with the results of the election and this meeting will be open to the public and will continue then to Friday November 5 at 1:00 p.m.

Friday November 5, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. open to the public. Conclusion of Canvas, to account for any absentee ballots by mail that are postmarked on or before election day and received by noon on November 5, 2021.

Eric called the meeting closed.